

**Pickleball Court Operations Committee (PCOC)**

**Meeting Minutes: Tuesday, October 1, 2024**

**Attendance: Lettie Flerchinger, Kendal Wake (arrived late), Abigail Berg, Rodney Diseker, Sage Chandrasoma, Sara Laughlin (on speaker phone), (*not in attendance Chris Jafay*)**

<b>Who</b>	<b>Description/Action Items/Notes</b>	<b>Due</b>
Sara and Sage	Boys/Girls Club : <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Volunteers: Sara will spearhead Wednesday night volunteers and Sage will spearhead Saturday and Sunday. Member that have volunteered or will be asked to, include Rick Perdue, Richard Cary, Katinka, Linda, Abigail, Rob, Sherry G.</li> <li>Opening and Closing procedures are list on the lid of the Hopper (trash can). Fees will remain at \$3 per session.</li> <li>Lettie will attempt to get two keys this year (completed).</li> <li>Queue procedures: Various methods of moving people onto courts were discussed and it will ultimately be at the discretion of the PIC (Pickler in Charge) for that session, but Sage will condense basic guidelines into written form.</li> <li>Ball Choice: Hot Lava Red and White Juggs will be purchased</li> <li>Holiday Potluck at Boys and Girls Club was enthusiastically confirmed and will tentatively be Wednesday Dec. 11<sup>th</sup>. We will ask Char to work with us on this gathering.</li> </ol>	
Lettie	Blue Hole follow up: <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Church contact reported no problem and was pleased with parking situation.</li> <li>Tournament seemed to go well and no significant complaints were made.</li> </ol>	
Lettie	Bainbridge Meetup: <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>This was cancelled due to timing and when alternative dates were suggested, Bainbridge decided to not go further with this plan.</li> <li>We will possibly revisit for 2025.</li> </ol>	
All	Ball Machine: <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No consensus on which machine is preferable.</li> <li>No date has been set but may be arranged as those with personal machines are willing to get together with us</li> <li>Will most likely need to increase budget for any new ball machine purchase.</li> </ol>	
Lettie	High School Scholarship <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>It was decided that this should be a Board decision vs a PCOC decision and Lettie plans to bring it up at next board meeting.</li> </ol>	
Rodney	Outdoor Clock Hood	

	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Rodney is still working with Robert on design and fabrication.</li> </ol>	
Sara and Rodney	<p>Automated External Defibrillator AED:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Discussion on placement resulted in Sara recommending that it be mounted in an easy to see place as time and ease is at an essence in emergency situation.</li> <li>2. Sara was asked to mark an appropriate place (completed) and Tim and Rodney will mount it.</li> </ol>	
Group	<p>Additional PCOC member needed:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Cris, Denise, and Sherry declined to be members.</li> </ol>	
Sage	<p>Injury Prevention:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Sage provided an update about Eric's offer to provide 3 separate topic sessions for members at very reasonable costs.</li> <li>1. Venue, dates, insurance needs, and class size need to be finalized.</li> </ol>	
Sara	<p>Inventory:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Shed and storage locker need to be done. Lettie indicated we would need to work with Katinka and/or Lynda.</li> </ol>	
Group	<p>Big Dill:</p> <p>Discussion ensued on ways to structure next year's Big Dill. Consistent problems seem to be ensuring fair player participation with appropriate ratings, what play format works, and member status.</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. One suggestion that PCOC seemed to like was having age and gender divisions.</li> </ol>	
Group	<p>Date of November meeting</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Next scheduled meeting falls on election day. Some wanted to change PCOC meeting to a different day</li> <li>2. Proposal was made to meet on Sunday November 3<sup>rd</sup> at 3:00pm at Oasis.</li> </ol>	
Group	<p>Youth Program</p> <p>Lettie met with city officials, who indicated that the YMCA is attempting to incorporate using public parks as part of their programming. It may be possible to partner with them. It was also suggested that we may be able to partner with the Boys and Girls Club in a similar way.</p>	
Chris	<p>Wooden Paddle Festival</p> <p>Chris and Drew propose a possible future club activity focused on using wooden paddles during a designated day/festival. We could invite other area clubs to join.</p>	
	<b>Backlog for future discussion</b>	

